CLEAR is an organization that encompasses some of the world’s leading thinkers in professional regulation.  Where else can one interact and share ideas with regulators and non-regulators from multiple professions from across the globe? 
We are all part of an incredible international organization focused on regulation to better the lives of not just our own constituents, but the people of the world.  Through the collaboration that CLEAR inspires, we all help one another.  That is the very collaboration that I believe CLEAR must expand upon.  To remain relevant to our members and the world, I believe that CLEAR must expand to embrace new global partners and new non-healthcare occupations.  We all have so much to learn from one another, and CLEAR is the ideal platform upon which to do so.
As anyone who has ever spoken with me knows all too well, I am not a regulator.  Rather, I manage a team of incredibly talented policy analysts in reviewing a variety of government programs through sunset reviews.  Whenever Colorado’s legislature creates a program that it wants evaluated for necessity and effectiveness, they tap my office to conduct an objective analysis.
My team also conducts sunrise reviews, which evaluate whether currently unregulated professions and occupations ought to be regulated to protect the public.  We serve as the gatekeepers between necessary regulation and government overreach.
This broad-based perspective uniquely enables me to take a strategic look at issues, identify commonalities and differences and craft ways to implement best practices in areas where others may not see a connection.  Finding common ground among competing, often conflicting interests, is part of my everyday job.  It is this strategic, overarching view that I could bring to CLEAR’s Board of Directors to help lead the organization into its next chapter.
CLEAR is an incredible organization focused, first and foremost, on helping regulators protect their respective constituencies.  I believe I can contribute to this mission in a unique way, and I hope you agree.  I would be honored and humbled to receive your vote to serve on the Board of Directors.
Thank you.
